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School Board Meeting Agenda Item 
 

Topic:   Administrative Report 
Presenter(s):  Bob Jaszczak, Superintendent 
 
Nature of Action Requested 

 
Board Action     
Board Information or Report X 
 
Background Information 
 
Building and Programming Updates will be provided at each board meeting.  For the 
remainder of the year, the first meeting of each month will be building updates provided by 
principals or building administrators.  The second meeting of each month will be programming 
updates provided by each director.  
 

 
Building and 
Programming 

Updates 
 
 

 
Colvill 

•  
 
Sunnyside 

• Custodians are busy preparing Sunnyside for the 2025 - 2026 
school year! With summer programming taking place at Twin Bluff 
this summer, Sunnyside custodial staff is looking forward to tackling 
some projects they weren't able to get to last summer. 

 
Burnside 

• Our head custodian, Mr. Meyer, is adding more Winger Pride to the 
gym as he paints the bottom half of the gym PURPLE! 

• IMC staff have been working on getting all of the curriculums ready 
to go to each teacher in the fall. We couldn't do it without our 
support staff! 

 
Twin Bluff 

• Kids Junction, Summer School, and ESY (Extended School Year) 
are all happening at Twin Bluff so we are a busy space each day. 

• IMC/Tech are working through new curriculum arrivals and 
dispersing accordingly.  Chromebook repairs are also being 
accomplished. 

• Our amazing custodial staff is supporting everyone in the building 
while cleaning and preparing for next school year.  If you come on 
campus, please thank them for their ability to support and be 
flexible! 
 
 



 
High School 

•   
 

Towerview 

• School office is closed until mid-August. 

• Over the summer, new student documents will be created so 
everything is ready for fall.  

•  Currently, 59 students are on the Tower View roster for fall 2025. 
 
Activities 

• Multiple school records were broken this spring in Track and Field. 

• We are still on the search for some fall coaches. 
 

American Indian Education Program Director 

• Submitted 2025-2026 AIEA grant and plan to MDE on June 1 with 
plans to co-host seasonal traditional events with AIPAC and PIIC. 

• We received an additional nearly $80,000 for Native Language 
Revitalization grant for resources for classrooms at each school 
level. 

 
Buildings & Grounds 

• Kevin Neuman, the new Director of Buildings & Grounds first day 
with Red Wing is Monday, June 23, 2025. 

 
Communication 

• We had a nuclear response tabletop review June 5.  We are 
updating the Safety manuals accordingly.  

• The class of 2025 webpage will shift to class of 2026 in mid-
summer. We had a surge in users throughout May, naturally, with a 
high mark of 809 on May 28. 

• Messaging continues on the mascot exemption process. 
 

Community Education  

• Adult Behind the Wheel is now being offered through the Driver's 
Ed program. 

• Kids Junction is currently taking a waiting list for many age groups 
for summer. 

• Several of our summer programs and camps are full with waiting 
lists. 

 
Human Resources 

• Recruitment for the 2025/26 school year is in full swing. We're 
actively sourcing candidates for several essential roles, including 
Special Education Teachers (K-12 and Early Childhood), 
Paraprofessionals, High School Math Teacher, District-Wide ESL 
Teacher, Grade 6 ELA Teacher, and Community Education Office 
Manager. 

• Our first Kavira Health Biometric Clinic on May 30th at the High 
School and Burnside Elementary was a resounding success, with 
76 employees and retirees participating. All available appointment 



slots were filled for this valuable, free wellness opportunity. We 
plan to schedule another clinic for late 2025. 

• Lots of valuable leadership events and trainings occurred in June 
including RWPS Principal Admin Retreat (June 9-10), Big 9 
Leadership Conference (June 12), and MN Legislative Updates + 
Paid Family Medical Leave (June 17). 

 
Nursing Services 

•  
 

Special Services 

• We have completed the second week of Extended School Year 
Services. Programs are running from 9-3. 

• We are continuing to interview and hire for special education 
teaching and paraprofessional positions for the 2025-2026 school 
year. 

 
Student Nutrition Services 

•  We’re currently planning to purchase new organizational items to 
help us maintain the high volume of meals we’ve been producing 
as a ship-out site. These additions will support a more efficient 
kitchen operation. 

• Our department is currently sufficiently staffed, based on the results 
of the MPL tool as recommended by the USDA. 

• The Summer Feeding Program is currently undergoing a review by 
MDE. We are in the process of preparing the necessary materials 
ahead of their onsite visit, scheduled for mid-August. 

• We are using a variety of approaches to help families understand 
the importance of completing the application for educational 
benefits. Our team is developing new tools and advertising 
strategies to encourage as many families as possible to participate. 

 
Teaching & Learning 

• The awesome media team has been busy getting new curriculum 
and instruction materials ready and organized for next school year. 

• K-5 teachers received training on the new math curriculums on 
June 2 & 3. 

• District staff attended the Big 9 Leadership conference on June 12. 
 

 


